MICHIGAN TOWNSHIPS ASSOCIATION

MANISTEE COUNTY CHAPTER
June 26, 2024 Minutes

Roll Call: Arcadia 1 Bear Lake 1 Brown 1
Cleon 3 Dickson 0 Filer 1
Manistee 1 Maple Grove 6 Marilla 0
Norman 0 Onekama 0 Pleasanton 1
Springdale 1 Stronach 0

Meeting was brought to order at 7:00 by Tom Stege, Chairperson

Welcome and roll call  Quorum Present

Approval of minutes from April 17, 2024- Motion by Linda 2" by Penny, All in favor.

Treasurer Report: Balance of $515.57 after business dinner.

Guests:

Jeff Dontz, County Commissioner, reported that George Scott is Veterans Affairs Director, Sheriff purchased
an office key fob system and a Dive Trailer, Interlocal Agreement with Manistee, Missaukee and Wexford for
Part 115 Multi-County Materials Management Plan, Manistee bridge should be opening Monday next week
with one lane in each direction, Onekama recycle station will be moved inside the fairgrounds, he attended a
meeting about bats at Tippy Dam and the EDC and Chamber.

Brad Kluczynski, Manistee County Road Commission Manager, reported that wedge and seal work has started,
please let them know of any projects you would like done next year, they are now doing crack seal and wedging
in house to get ready for chip seal, they are doing an asset management plan and all data collected will help
develop long range plans for roads, repairing washouts and mowing is ongoing.

Karla Smith-Kasten, BARC reported the tire event will be at BARC in Kaleva on July 27%, a charge of $2.00
each will be assessed, Part 115 paperwork must be in by July 5™ and there will be additional bins put at many
of the sites to handle increase of use for the summer.



Julie Stec, Manistee County Transportation, reported they will no longer do RX deliveries that had started
during the covid restrictions to assist senior citizens, they have received 7 new buses and are waiting for 8
more, they run to the outer county at least 3 times a day and sometimes extra trips if they get calls and the

trolley is up and running.

New Business: None

Each Township present gave bits and pieces about what is happening in their Township.
Public Comment: None

The next meeting will be July 24™ at Cleon Township.

Motion by Dave, second by Paul to adjourn the meeting, AIF.

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM.

Carol Merrill, Secretary



